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TOWN OF CONCORD TOWN BOARD
6:00 p.m. Work Session

Supervisor Eppolito discussed the following topics with the Board members:

1. Supervisor Eppolito had been in contact with the Village of Springville
regarding time restrictions for the parking spaces on Franklin Street near Town Hall.
Since the completion of the construction project, some vehicles have been parking in
front of the Town Hall for the entire work day. A time limit of one hour during business
hours should be sufficient. The Village would like the Town’s request in writing.
Supervisor Eppolito reviewed his drafted request with the members and the Board
authorized Supervisor Eppolito to sign the request and forward it to the Village.

2. Supervisor Eppolito received three Request for Proposals for the phone
system for the Town and these were reviewed by the Board. This RFP is on the agenda
for tonight’s meeting.

3. The Planning Board would like to have internet access during their meetings.
This would be especially useful to access the Town’s e-Code since some of their General
Code Publishers Code Books are not up to date. Supervisor Eppolito will follow up with
Brian Tomczyk who put in the wireless rotor upstairs at Town Hall.

4. Supervisor Eppolito advertised and received four Request for Proposals for
the Senior Center Lawn. One proposal was for over seeding and weed control and it
appears that that might be the best way to proceed. Since the other three proposals did
not quote for this type of work, a letter was sent on April 7" to them requesting a quote.
The awarding of this RFP is tabled.

5. Senator Gallivan will be in Concord for a visit on May 6™

6. SunnKing will drop off more supplies for our E-Waste shed and the Highway
Department will help to organize to get ready for a pick up.

7. The Springville Journal is under reorganization. This is the Town’s official
paper.

8. The County of Erie is pushing for a County Planning Board; not sure if there
is enough support by the County Legislators. Supervisor Eppolito feels it is just another
layer of government. One mayor and one supervisor are for it and 15 others do not
support it. He will keep the Board informed with any updates.

9. There is a drug drop off at Bertrand Chaffee Hospital on April 30™ from 10
am. to 2 p.m.

10. Jennifer Weber is the new Director at the Chamber of Commerce replacing
Marsha Reding.

11. The CodeRed system is coming along. Sardinia is having a meeting tonight
so the Village and the Town will know more after that if the Town of Sardinia is onboard.

12. This Saturday is the East Concord Fire Department’s Installation Dinner.



